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Prefatory note

This activity report of the Graduate School of Environmental Studies is our 11th issue since its launch in March 2004.
Looking back over the last ten years, I can see the drastic changes which have occurred in the nature of our report. In the
first issue, we placed a picture of a glowing sunrise on the front cover to represent our new direction into the field of
environmental science, and to express our desire to disseminate the outcome of our research. In addition, we also asked each
research group to not just introduce their research laboratory but also report on their specific research activities for each
year. For this reason we had to be careful to ensure that each issue includes new information and avoid repeating the same
photos and information from previous years! Of course we fully understood that it is not always easy for laboratories to create
new content every year, but everyone now accepts the importance of disseminating the results of our latest activities to as
wide an audience as possible.

Our Public Relations Office and Research Planning Office have worked together in editing in order to make this publication
as attractive as possible, and we hope that many recipients will honour us by placing it on their display shelves. To this end,
we have tried to make our annual report a higher quality publication. Mr. Yukihiko Takahashi, the president of Tokyo
Creative Corp. has looked after everything from the start to final printing, and is responsible for the basic style of this book.
At present, in response to the increasing internationalization of our research, our annual report has shifted to a bilingual
edition but we still employ the same style of editing as the one we introduced 10 years ago.

We will continue to communicate our Graduate School's annual achievements through this activity report, and look
forward to your future interest and support.
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Dean, Graduate School of Environmental Studies, Tohoku University

PIF4EFT«LR—bk 2013

1



